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May 16, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

I am pleased to transmit a long term Lease Agreement for a portion of King County International Airport (KCIA) to GDH-I, LLC, a locally owned business.  The agreement covers 114,828 square feet of land on the west side of the airport and allows for the construction by the lessee of 4 new hangars and associated offices for their aviation related business operations, plus new facilities for the South Seattle Community College’s aviation program.  The length of the term will be 35 years at a fair market value ground rent beginning at $1.96 per square foot per year, just under $255,000.00 total annual rent.
Background

The proposed tenant, GDH-I, LLC, is owned by the Baty family.  They and their family-owned company, Columbia Pacific, have long called Washington home, although today their businesses have grown to touch more than 40 states and several countries.  Columbia Pacific has a diversified portfolio of business that include long term care, vineyards and wine making, real estate investments, and financial services here in the U.S.  Internationally they are involved with efforts to construct hospitals in India and Malaysia, and medical clinics in Vietnam.
For many years the company was able to successfully manage their out of state operations while relying on commercial air travel.  However, problems related to 9/11 and changes in the commercial airline industry, necessitated that the company shift to use of corporate aircraft.  The company was faced with the prospect of either moving their base of operation to a more central location in the country or finding a better local option from which to base their corporate aircraft.  They opted to stay in the Northwest by purchasing corporate aircraft to be based locally.  They acquired two aircraft, a smaller single engine airplane for northwest travel and a midsized jet capable of coast to coast travel.  They currently lease temporary facilities for those aircraft at the KCIA.  The proposed new facility consolidates their aviation department at one location.  
South Seattle Community College (SSCC) aviation program currently leases space on the site proposed for this lease.  That program is highly regarded and relied upon by such companies as Boeing and Alaska Airlines for training licensed mechanics to service aircraft powerplants and airframes.  The facilities leased by SSCC at KCIA are obsolete and do not meet the current and future needs of the program.  The development contemplated by this lease would demolish the existing SSCC leased buildings.  GDH-I, South Seattle Community College, and KCIA have reached agreement on a solution that satisfies the GDH-I’s aviation operation needs, addresses the SSCC long-term facility needs, and provides KCIA with an enhanced income stream.  
GDH-I will execute a lease for the site that currently houses SSCC, demolish the obsolete buildings, and construct a modern, multi-purpose facility to serve the community college’s needs and provide consolidated hangar space for the company’s aviation department.  GDH-I has agreed to a long-term lease with favorable terms for the college that provides modern classroom and hangar spaces for essentially the same lease rate that the college is paying today.  That rate is a fraction of the comparable market value.  This plan has been carefully vetted by the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office and the airport, as well as by SSCC.  It is a win-win-win situation for all parties. 

Leasehold Agreement

Per section 4.56.180 A.2, of King County Code, GDH-I is required to invest at least $2.6 million in improvements on the leasehold in order to justify long term ground lease.  This amount is equal to the fair market value of the property being leased.  The proposed improvements by GDH-I have an estimated value of over $8.0 million, well in excess of the financial investment criteria to justify a lease length greater than 10 years.
Directly negotiating with GDH-I is justified because of unique circumstances and significant benefits resulting from such negotiation.  A unique circumstance is the greater share of development expenses being assumed by GDH-I than would be expected from a tenant responding to a Request For Proposal (RFP) process.  According to the terms in the attached lease, GDH-I is assuming the cost of building demolition and site preparation, estimated at $150,000.00.  Moreover, a significant benefit is the GDH-I design for improvements to accommodate the South Seattle Community College aviation program and plan to grant a sub-lease at a substantially reduced rental rate.  
The aviation related use by GDH-I is consistent with the council adopted airport master plan and Federal Aviation Administration approved Airport Layout Plan.  This proposal has been thoroughly reviewed by KCIA management and is the result of a lengthy negotiation and planning process for this leasehold.  
If you have any questions regarding this proposal, please call Kathy Brown, Facilities Management Division Director, at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers




ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

              
  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 



  Frank Abe, Communications Director
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor

Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Bob Burke, Airport Director, King County International Airport, DOT 

James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

     Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES

Bob Thompson, Leasing Supervisor, Real Estate Services Section, FMD, DES

